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TRANSPORTATION  
ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

Summary Notes 
Wednesday, July 22, 2021 

6:00 pm – West Linn City Hall – Bolton Conference Room 

Members Present: Kim Bria, Andrew Mallory, Greg DiLoreto, Christopher Groshko, 
Kevin Bonnington  
Members Absent: Rich Faith, Evan Garich  
Staff Present: Lance Calvert  
Guests in Attendance: Mary Baumgardner – City Council Rep, Jerry Gabrielatos – 
City Manager 

1. Call to Order and Introductions
Called to order by Greg at 6:00pm

2. Review and approval of June 2021 Summary Notes
Kevin Bonnington was in attendance and the summary notes need to be changed to
reflect that.  Kim motioned to approve, Christopher seconded. Unanimous approval.

3. Business:
a) Review of 2021 City Council Goals
Staff reviewed with the Transportation Advisory Board the goals of the City Council
and discussed which of the goals are applicable to the board.  The Transportation
Advisory Board discussed which goals that pertain to the board and how they can
pursue accomplishing them.
b) Review & Discussion of TAB 2020 Annual Report/Goals to Council
Staff and the board discussed and reviewed their 2020 goals given to City Council.

4. Capital & GO Bond Projects Update
Staff is continuing to work on the Willamette Falls Drive project between 10th and 16th.
They are continuing to work with utilities to get the power poles taken out. Staff
received a bid approval award for the annual road program for this summer.  Staff will
be speaking with the Robinwood NA on 8/10 and discussing details of some of the
improvements happening down in that area.
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The 10th Street corridor: Staff just received 60% plans from the consultant that they 
are starting to review.  Staff is still working to get the roundabout approved with ODOT 
as it impacts the interchange.  The roundabout has to go through the Mobility Advisory 
Committee and staff is still trying to get on their agenda.  Staff hopes to start 
construction next year.  Staff is also talking with the consultant to separate out the 
undergrounding of utilities along the frontage area close to the Youth Music Project.  
The cost estimates for this project have increased. There was around $4M of GO Bond 
earmarked for the project as well as other funds coming from utility portions and the 
road fund.  Staff anticipated having enough money to complete the project coming from 
those earmarked funds.  The 30% plans has a cost estimate of $5.1M.  The 60% plan has 
a cost estimate of $7.2M as a result of the price increases we are seeing because of the 
impact COVID has had on the supply and demand of products. Staff is hoping to get the 
cost down without negatively impacting the project before it goes out to bid. 
 
5. Board/Discussion/Announcements  
None 
 
6. Public Comments 
None 
 
7. Adjournment 
Greg adjourned the meeting at 7:55PM 
 


